
Early Learning Coalition of North Florida
RFQ Committee Meeting
Murray Brothers Caddyshack Restaurant
November 17, 2015
10:30 a.m.
ATTENDANCE

	Committee Members Present:

Angel Carro
Mike Siragusa
Connie Stophel
Members Absent:


	Coalition Staff Present

Dawn E. Bell, CEO
Kim Brumfield, Office Manager

Tajaro Dixon, Grants & Operations Manager
Patty Larkin, Finance Manager



	
	Others Present:

Zach Chalifour, James Moore & Associates




CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL
The meeting was called to order by K. Brumfield at 10:34 a.m.  Roll was called with 3 the 3 committee members in attendance.
PUBLIC COMMENT

No Comments

REVIEW OF RFQ EVALUATION COMMITTEE INSTRUCTINOS FOR THE, “REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS FOR EXTERNAL AUDITING SERVICES NO. 2016-01”
T. Dixon read aloud the instructions to the committee and staff members present.  During the reading of the instructions, T. Dixon asked the committee members:

1. Has anyone tried to influence any of you (in regards to the RFQ)?  A. Carro, M. Siragusa and C. Stophel responded, “No”.

2. Have each of you exercised your own independent judgment in scoring each of the solicitation responses?  A. Carro, M. Siragusa and C. Stophel, “Yes”.
CONFLICT OF INTEREST FORMS
T. Dixon verified that she had received the Conflict of Interest forms from all Committee Members and Staff present and involved in this process.

C.E.O. OVERVIEW OF TECHNICAL ISSUES OF ACCEPTED PROPOSALS

D. Bell took this time to inform the committee of some issues that staff had noted.  Those issues were as follows:

· James Moore & Associates did not have a notary on their attestation. 
D. Bell stated that she was not looking to sway the committee in their scores, however, she wanted to make sure that the committee did take note of this issues as well, and if not, if they felt that they needed to adjust their scores, they could.  T. Dixon mentioned that this was not a fatal error but needed to be noted. The committee did not feel the need to change their scores.
At this point (10:43am) T. Dixon wanted to mention that Zach Chalifour from James Moore & Associates was present as “public”.  She let the committee know that there were free to ask him questions.  

Angel Carro asked how long Moss Krusick had been our auditor.  T. Dixon and D. Bell both stated at least the past 3 years possibly more. 

CALCULATION AND VERIFICATION OF FINAL SCORES
T. Dixon asked for each evaluator’s scores for each proposal

While each score was called out, P. Larkin restated the score out loud and then recorded the scores while K. Brumfield verified what she was writing.

M. Siragusa had a correction on his score for James Moore & Associates- Technical Requirements was 90% not 100%

C. Stophel had a correction that she caught before calling out and she initialed it on her score sheet.

After all scores were called, P. Larkin tabulated the scores with a calculator and T. Dixon verified those calculations with the calculator tape.

RANKING OF PROPOSALS

M. Siragusa called out the scores of the proposals in ranking order.  They were as follows:

1. Moss, Krusick and Associates: 197.33
2. James Moore & Associates: 186.01
3. Warren Averett: 177.33
4. Wardlow and Cash: 176
COMMITTEE DISCUSSION AND FINAL RECOMMENDATION
Committee members agreed with the rankings, and agreed that Moss, Krusick and Associates should be awarded the contract that begins with the auditing of our 2016-17 fiscal year. 
M. Siragusa the head of this committee, will be presenting his recommendation to the Board at the December 2, 2015 Board Meeting.
T. Dixon asked all committee members make sure that they signed their score sheets and initial each page and to make sure that they have their names written in each of their proposals.
T. Dixon thanked the committee for all of their hard work and time.
ADJOURNMENT

Meeting adjourned at 11:21 a.m.
Minutes submitted respectfully by, Kim Brumfield, Office Manager
Approved by, T. Dixon, Grants and Operations Manager on 11/17/2015
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